Shoreline Access and Parking Committee Minutes March 3, 2009

Tony Gonsalves called the meeting to order at 5:00pm

In Attendance: Tony Gonsalves, Linda Cheshire, Sandi Whaley, Mac Montgomery

Chuck Keener was present to address Committee

- 1. Agenda Adopted
- 2. February 10, 2009 minutes approved

OLD BUSINESS

- 1. Solar lighting at Beach Accesses- Approved to proceed. Sandi Whaley is working on report.
- 2. Repair of existing Boardwalk is on hold until Atlantic Ave is completed. Mac reports that some funds should be left over for the repairs.
- 3. Ocean Park Chuck attended the Park Utilization Committee Meeting on behalf of SLAP. There are three projects at Ocean Front Park, restrooms, gazebo, and parking spaces, that the SLAP Committee should be aware of, as they were SLAP projects in the past. Chuck reports that we could lose up to 18 parking spaces on Atlantic Ave. The architect is to submit a new plan for the park.
 - 4. Additional members are still needed for our committee.
- 5. Beach Crossovers extending walkway- Approved to proceed. Tony to ride the beach with Sonny to determine which crossovers can be extended with sand fencing.
- 6. Tony has turned in a Scope of Work for MPO outlining available parking areas. Mac will write a description of what the Town wants the MPO to do and submit to MPO.

NEW BUSINESS NONE

Meeting was adjourned at 5:40pm

NEXT MEETING IS April 7, 2009 @ 5:00pm

Minutes respectfully submitted by Linda Cheshire